
NEOkla Minutes – April 14, 2015  
 
Board members present were Todd Swain - RE, Neil Cox – Assistant RE, 
Virginia Apker – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Jon Pyeatt, 
James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the March meeting and the 
treasurer’s report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney: The first event of the season was on March 22. 
There were 57 drivers, with 16 weekend memberships.  The next event is on 
April 18-19 at the Fairgrounds.  The first Stroud event will be at the end of May.  
Talks have been held with Oklahoma Region about a co-event.  Betty Martin 
moved to co-op with Oklahoma Region, splitting either profits or losses.  Virginia 
Apker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Race Report – Betty Martin:  There were 123 entries for the Hallett Majors on 
April 11-12.  Many thanks to everybody who participated. 
 
Rally Cross:  We need a Rally Cross Chairman.  We’re looking at a date in 
October, possibly with Ozark Mountain Region.  James Stowers has checked on 
the cost of earth moving equipment.  Jerry Doctor, who was a driving force 
behind the Rally Cross program in SCCA, died last week. 
 
Street Survival School – Mitchell Russell:  We need a location to hold an 
event.  The Fairgounds will not work because of SCCA space requirements.  The 
requirements include a 200 foot diameter circle. 
 
Virginia Apker announced that she listed the Club Meeting in the newspaper. 
 
Locations are being sought for the Awards Banquet. 
 
 
Betty Martin, Secretary 


